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As I write this letter, our granddaughter, 

Lexi, is participating in a mission trip 

with other teens in the Republic of 

Rwanda. Tomorrow morning, I will leave 

to assist one of our staff members who is 

helping a local church in Rochester, New 

York, with a Fourth of July weekend 

event. This week, our OAC branch 

director, Brian Harmon, has taken his 

team from Michigan to our Boston 

branch. They are working with local 

churches in reaching their  communities 

for Christ. Last week, I helped our local 

church with a five-day children's summer 

program, and next month, I will be assisting a local church on the south side of Bethlehem and in Allentown with 

their neighborhood outreach endeavors. 

 

In the meantime, Sue and I are looking forward to celebrating 49 years 

of marriage on July 31! It's been an incredible journey, and God has 

blessed us beyond measure. I should write a book about it. In fact, I am 

writing a book, but it's a book about the history of Open Air Campaigners. 

I've been working on it for over five years now, and it's finally almost 

ready to print.  

 

 

Again, thank you for being part of our 

support team so we can help our OAC 

staff and those we train here in the States 

and over 30 countries worldwide to 

"Present Christ By All Means 

Everywhere."


